
 

Summerhill Primary School      21st December 2018 

Summerhill Matters  
 

Message from the Headteacher   

September seems like a distant memory. It has been a long and busy  

Autumn Term. We are all looking forward to Christmas and our whole  

staff team would like to wish you all a very happy Christmas and a  

wonderful New Year. 

 

This term has been packed with activities, visitors into school, and  

educational visits outside of school. This has been in addition to our  

staff and children working extremely hard to cover the curriculum and  

to ensure our children make progress. Our children have had so many  

opportunities this term and received accolades for their continued hard  

work and attitude, such as being awarded the Gold Standard as a Rights 

 Respecting school. 

 

  Our school continues to grow with additional children joining us which is  

  a wonderful compliment and testimony to the team here. 

 

Finding out we are the best performing primary school in the county as  

published in the Liverpool Echo was a fabulous early Christmas present  

for our whole school community!       Weekly Attendance 

            17.12.18 – 21.12.18 

On behalf of everyone I would like to thank our FSSA (Friends of 
Summerhill School Association) for their time, commitment and energy! 
They have certainly provided many positive and enjoyable  

experiences whilst raising funds at the same time. 

 

Let us remind ourselves that whatever our beliefs, Christmas is a time of 
year when the spirit of human kindness means so much for ourselves and 
others. Let us embrace this by ensuring that we enjoy ourselves but also 
take time to look out for those nearest and dearest to us and those less 
fortunate than ourselves. 

 

Our new term starts on Monday 7th January 2019 and we look forward to 
seeing everyone on time, refreshed and eager to lean in the New Year. 

 

Merry Christmas!  

Reception 97.21% 

Year 1 96.12% 

Year 2 96.32% 

Year 3 95.85% 

Year 4 94.24% 

Year 5 95.75% 

Year 6 96.45% 

School 96% 



100% Attendance 

 

 

Well done to the pupils photographed above for being in school every day!  

 
Food Bank Donations 

THANK YOU! Wow! You can see from the pictures below the amount of food that was donated. Oliver, 

Jessica and Wren helped deliver our school donations to the Food Bank. It was really moving listening 

to level of questions the children asked and the obvious care and compassion they showed 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Woodlands Hospice 

Over the last 12 months Woodlands Hospice have been raining 

money to build a summer house in their gardens. Children have 

been the driving force of this project which has been named ‘Our 

Space’. This is a dedicated area in which children can receive 

emotional and practical support. 

Our very own Ruby was invited along to the opening ceremony. 

You may have even spotted her on the local news! 

 

Sefton Shining Stars 

Mrs Rannard nominated her class for an award following the 

fundraing they held to support the families trapped in the 

Indonesian earthquake.There were only four tickets available so 

names were pulled out of a hat to decide who would represent 

the class. The children received a voucher but have said they 

want to give half of it back to 

children less fortunate than 

themselves. 

How very proud we are! 

 

 

 

Breakfast with Santa 

Thank you to the staff and our parents who helped  

at this event! 

 



Friends of Summerhill School Association (FSSA) 

Annual General Meeting Report 2017/18 

6th December 2018 

Current Committee members 

Mrs Gleig   - Head teacher 

Emma Garrigan   - Chair 

Barbara Lungalang  -Sectary 

Jeanette Carlyle  - Treasurer  

Sarah Aldwinckle  - member   

Kate Balshaw   - member 

Ange Ben Karla   - member 

Jennie Williams  - member 

Sarah Fairclough  - member  

 

Last year’s Annual General Meeting was on the 23rd November 2017, in the staff room at school.   At the time I was the chair, 

Barbara secretary, Jeanette treasurer, Sarah, Kate, Ange and Jennie were all members, this continued for our second year.  

Sarah Fairclough has recently joined the FSSA, since the new school year.  For most of the team this is our second year.  We 

are continuing to enjoy the opportunity of being part of the FSSA, hoping that our hard work adds to the children’s positive 

school experience whilst raising funds for the school. 

Since the last AGM we have arranged several events throughout the year.  We have had two Christmas Fairs (due to the 

dates), a Summer Fair, Easter and Autumn Bingo.  We have had two school discos’.  The events have provided fun and fund 

raising for the children in school.  We are continuing to learn lessons.  I think that this Christmas fair was better than the last, 

I personally liked the children’s crafts.  The Summer Fair was a success, it was an improvement on the previous year and the 

sale of the raffle tickets for both the summer and Christmas fair proved to be successful.  

We have spent a day bag packing this was very successful, we raised over £700 which was amazing. We have arranged the 

Christmas Carol singing for this coming Sunday, hopefully this will be a success.  

Jennie has arranged for the FSSA to be one of the Co-op local causes, again which is amazing.  Hopefully people will sign up 

for this.  Jennie’s parents and in laws have been very kind in helping with the big dig, planting the daffodils and with a very 

special person at the Grotto. We have also received help from Barclaycard staff who have helped at the big dig and they 

painted the School Hall, giving both time and giving money for equipment.  Barclay card also price matched the fund raising  

Jeanette has been very busy with counting the money, banking the money and doing her spreadsheets.  She has done a fine 

job and she or me will read out the amount that each event has raised. 

We are continuing to learn lessons as we go, Sarah is our dedicated shopper and Sarah’s café is working so well with the help 

of Julie Holmes, who has regularly helped at the various events.  Barbara amazing at writing our parent mails, arranging 



posters, shopping for prizes and reining us spenders in when we are getting carried away! Barbara also has the creative edge 

that makes the sweet cones, and various equipment for the events along with.  Kate and Ange both provide the ideas, help 

with shopping and are always there to help.  Sarah has now come on board with new ideas and another creative edge!   

Mrs Gleig’s input is invadable, she has attended meetings, offered ideas from experience and that from other schools and is 

always on hand for all the events – thank you!  The teachers have all also continued to help at different events and we could 

not do the events without the help from staff – so we would like to say thanks to the staff as well.   

Thank you for the help of year 6 who are always on hand to help and are so mature when helping. 

The FSSA have contributed £3,000 towards the playground equipment.  We have paid for new blinds in the school hall and 

paid for yoga mats.  

We are all looking forward to the next year and are hoping to continue to add to the children’s experience of school and 

raise funds for all our children that attend Summerhill.  

A big Thank You to all the parents that support the events! 

Emma Garrigan Chair 

FSSA 

Thank you to everyone who has already signed up to the Co-Op and the Easy Fundraising page. So far 
just by shopping the following has been raised. 

Coop £65.83 
Easyfundraising £20.08 
Total £85.9 

Please keep spreading the word and encouraging others to sign up. See below for futher details. 

Easyfundraising,  is a really clever website that turns your online purchases into free donations for 

us, at no extra cost to you. 

It means you can help us fundraise really easily – simply shop with any of over 3,300 online 

retailers including Amazon, Argos, John Lewis, ASOS, eBay, Boots, and M&S, and when you 

make a purchase, the retailer will send us a free donation. It’s as simple as that! 

With many of us doing our shopping online we thought it would be a great time to start using 

easyfundraising. 

Please visit our easyfundraising page at 

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/fosummerhillmaghul/ and 

click ‘support us’. 

  Thank you! 

 Co-op Local Community Fund 

 Thank you to the FSSA for completing the application form!  

 

 Friends of Summerhill School Association has been chosen for the next round of the Co-op Local  

Community Fund. 

 The funding round started Sunday, 28 October 2018. From this date, Co-op members can choose a  

cause to give their 1% to when they spend on selected own-brand products and services. 

 The funding period will run for 12 months until the 26 October 2019. 

 

 Please shop at the Co-op and register us as your nominated charity. Ask your friends and family to 

register too! 

http://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/fosummerhillmaghul/


Dates for your Diary (Subject to change) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Activity Date Time 

First day of Spring Term Monday 7th January 2019 All pupils are expected to be on 
the playground before the bell 

rings at 8.55am 

Forest School Reception Every Monday  Afternoons 

Year 5 Swimming this term  Every Monday starting 7th 
January until Monday 1st 

April 2019 

Children to come ready for 
swimming.Leave school at 

9:15am 

Forest School Year 4 Starts Thursday 10th January 
2019 

Afternoons 

Whole School  
NSPCC Assembly and 

workshops 

Thursday 10th January 2019 Morning 

Military School Year 6 Every Monday starting 
14th January until 1st April 

2019 

Afternoon 

Whole School 
Mad Science Assembly 

18th January 2019 Morning 

Whole School 
Healthy Lunch Week 

21 – 25th January 2019 Lunchtimes 

Year 3 World Museum Visit Tuesday 5th February 2019 Morning 

Year 4 Class Assembly Tuesday 12th February 2019 9:10 start 

Whole School Science 2U 
Workshops 

Wednesday 13th February 
2019 

All day 

Finish for half term Friday 15th February 15:20 

FSSA Friendship Disco Wednesday 27th February KS1 15.30 - 16.45 
KS2 17.00 - 18.15 

Philharmonic Hall Trip 
Year 4 

Wednesday 6th March 2019 Morning 

World Book Day Thursday 7th March All day 

Height,weight and Vision 
screening 

Reception Class 

Thursday 7th March Morning 
 

10 Year 6 pupils and 3 staff 
to Valencia as part of the My 

Rights My Responsibilities 
Project 

Sunday 10th March - Fr  

Whole School Science Week 11th – 15th March 2019 Various Activities within each 
year group 

Year 2 Class assembly Tuesday 12th March 2019 9:10 start 

Swimming Gala 
(Selected pupils) 

 

Friday 15th March 9-12 Crosby  

Parent’s Evening 26th & 27th March 2019 15:30 – 18:00 

FSSA Easter Bingo Wednesday 3rd April 18:30 – 20:00 

Break up for Easter Friday 5th April 14:00 finish 



Sefton Parents Social Communication Training/coffee sessions 2019 

 
Are you the parent/carer of a child with a diagnosis of Autism or social communication difficulties 
attending a mainstream school? Would you benefit from some professional advice and specialist 
training? Would you like to meet other parents of children with similar needs? 
Each sesson will run as follows: 
9.45am Registration 
10am-10.45am Presentation on chosen topic 
11am -12.30pm Consultation slot (20 min per slot) 
Dates/ topics 
¶ Thursday 17th January 2019 –  Ideas for Sleep 
¶ Thursday 28th February 2019 - Y6-Y7 Transition 
¶ Thursday 2nd May 2019 – Unpicking Behaviour 
¶ Thursday 4th July 2019 - Successful summer holidays 

  
-          Consultation slot will be with professionals from Sefton and our commissioned service Together 
Trust such as (subject to availability): an Educational Psychologist, Occupational Therapist, Speech 
Therapist, Inclusion Consultant, Specialist Teacher, ASD Lead practitioner. 
-          Tea, biscuits and a friendly positive atmosphere provided!  
LIMITED PLACES - PLACES MUST BE BOOKED 
          For further information or to book a place please contact: 
                 James Clark, Sefton Inclusion Service:  
      0151 934 2347     james.clark@sefton.gov.uk    
If you are not able to attend at these times, it may be possible to arrange individual appointments. 
You are welcome to join us any time through the morning and stay as long as you wish. 
Event Feedback 
¶  "Excellent advice. Also got to chat with Ed-psychologist". 
¶  "Brilliant training, lots of wonderful ideas to cope with Christmas better". 
¶  "Plenty of different support in the one place". 
¶  "Everything! The professional sessions were invaluable, the talk and resources  good and 

meeting people also good". 
¶  "Very relaxed and friendly, good to meet similar parents". 
¶  "Everything! Loved the formal of the session and hoe supportive and positive everyone was". 

  
  
https://www.seftondirectory.com/.../advice.page 
Where to go 
Name 
Sefton Council/Together Trust 
Ainsdale Corporate Learning Centre 
Sandringham Road 
Ainsdale 
Postcode 
PR8 2PJ 

 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.seftondirectory.com/kb5/sefton/directory/advice.page?id=XtBcf2jIbXo&localofferchannel=0


 

LEAVE OF ABSENCE (HOLIDAYS) IN TERM TIME 

We know that you as parents/carers want the best for your child and that having a good 

education helps to open up more opportunities in adult life. Bearing this in mind, I would like to 

include a reminder regarding the law relating to holidays taken during term time. 

As parents you have a legal duty to ensure that your children attend school on a regular basis. 

The Education Act 1996 makes it a criminal offence for a parent to “fail to secure their child’s 

regular attendance at the school”. On matters relating to term-time pupil absences, the 

Education (pupil registration) (England) (amendment) Regulations 2013, which came into force 

on 1 September 2013, removed all references to ‘family holidays’ and ‘extended leave’ as well 

as the ‘notional threshold of 10 school days’. The amendments also make it very clear that 

Headteachers may not grant any leave of absence (holiday) during term time unless exceptional 

circumstances prevail. The amendments give parents no entitlement to take their child out of 

school for  a holiday in term time and require the Headteacher and Governing Body to determine 

what the exceptional circumstances are. Government guidance refers to service families only. 

Each request will be considered individually. 

A letter requesting leave of abse nce, stating the reason for the request, must be sent to 

the headteacher well in advance of the planned absence.  

Email requests may be sent to  admin.summerhill@schools.sefton.gov.uk  

It must clearly state in the letter what the exceptional circumstance is that requires the leave of 

absence being taken in term time. 

On receipt of the request, you will be sent a response indicating whether the school is able to 

authorise the leave of absence or not. 

Any requests made for a holiday to be taken in the academic year, which is not considered to be 

exceptional in circumstances, will result in a fine. If parents, contrary to what the school has 

said, still decide to take their child out of school for a leave of absence then the absence will be 

coded as unauthorised. This may lead to the school referring the matter to the Local Authority 

PENALTIES FOR UNAUTHORISED ABSENCE 

Timeline One child Two children 

Paid within 21 days £60 per parent £60 per child = £120 per parent 

After 21 days and before 28 

days 

£120 per parent £120 per child = £240 per parent 

After 28 days The parents will receive a 

summons to appear before 

the Magistrates’ Court on 

the grounds the parents 

have failed to secure their 

child’s regular attendance 

The parents will receive a summons to 

appear before the Magistrates’ Court 

on the grounds the parents have failed 

to secure their children’s regular 

attendance 

mailto:admin.summerhill@schools.sefton.gov.uk


Holidays 2019-2020 
 

REMINDERS 
 

Supervision on the Playgrounds 

Please be reminded that the children are the responsibility of parents/ carers at the beginning 

and end of the school day. We kindly ask children not to play out after school as staff from 

‘After School Club’ are waiting to start their clubs on the playground. Thank you. 

 
Sending Money into school 

All money that is handed into school for payment of dinners, trips, ‘make and bake’ etc, must be 

sent in an envelope clearly marked with child name, class, amount and what the money is for. 

Please use a separate envelope for each lot of money. The money is placed in a box in class, 

delivered to the office for checking and recording. Any money passed into school that is not in an 

envelope will not be accepted. 

 
Dinner Money 

Reminder that dinner money is £10.50 per week 
 

   

The start of the school day. 

Reception, Year 1 ,2, 3 and 4 doors in the morning 

After half-term please will parents/ carers remain on the main playground area when the bell sounds 
and not walk their child to the door. There are still times that it can be daunting for some of the 
younger children to find their way in through large groups of adults. We aim to get the children into 
class quicky and settled ready to learn. Messages can be passed via the office, passed to a member of 
staff on duty or via a note to the teacher. We do appreciate that occasionally it may be necessary to 
speak directly to a member of staff from your child’s class that morning. Let your child know if they 
have a letter or money to pass in and they can let their teacher know.  

 
 
 

 
AUTUMN TERM 2019 

 
SPRING TERM 2020 

 
SUMMER TERM 2020 

Term commences Wednesday 4 September Monday 6 January Monday 20 April 

Mid-Term Holiday 

Monday 28 October  

to 

Friday 1 November  

Monday 17 February 

to 

Friday 21 February 

Monday 25 May 

to 

Friday 5th June 

Term Ends Friday 20 December Friday 3 April Wednesday 22 July 

Total No of Days 190 73 60 57 
    



 

Attendance 

and Punctuality 

Matter! 
Most parents want 

their children to get on 

well in life. 

Nowadays, it is more 

important than ever to 

have a good education 

behind you if you want 

opportunities in adult 

life. Children only get 

one chance at school, 

and your child’s 

chances of a successful 

future may be affected 

by not attending 

school regularly and 

punctually. 

Be here and be 

here on time! 

School Meals for Free PLEASE READ 

Are you missing out? 
Prior to April 2018, children qualified for free school meals – and accordingly 
pupil premium – if you received any of the following benefits: 

Income support 
Income-based jobseekers’ allowance 

Income-related employment and support allowance 
Support under Part IV of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 
The guaranteed element of state pension credit 
Child tax credit, provided that you are not also entitled to working tax credit 
and have an annual gross income of £16,190 or less 

 

These benefits have now been rolled into a single benefit, called Universal 

Credit. 
If you think you are eligible please do apply as not only will your child have their 
school dinner provided but school will also receive £1320 per pupil towards 
education. 

How to apply 

There are 3 ways: 

¶ Contact Sefton’s School Admissions and Pupil Support Department on 0151 
934 3456 

¶ Apply online at www.direct.gov.uk 

¶ Come into school and we can provide the forms

 

 

Parent  Mail and ParentApp 

We do not ordinarily send paper copies of letters / newsletters. Most of our communication is done electronically. If 

you are not registered please contact Ms Graham / Mrs Higham in the school office so that we can keep in touch with 

you more easily. 

Summerhill Parent App 

This can be installed on both Android and IPhone. Username: summerhill Password: summerhillparent 

 
It is up to you to keep us informed of a change of email.  

 
Twitter @SummerhillL31  

 

Change of Pupil Details 

Please ensure any changes in your child’s details e.g. contact telephone numbers, change of address etc. are 

reported to the school office as soon as possible. This information does need to be kept up to date for 

Leaflets 

School will send home leaflets from time to time which may be of interest to parents and advise them of 

activities going on in the community, these activities have not been vetted by the school and the school 

is not endorsing the activity. 
Poverty Lane 

Maghull 

Liverpool 

Merseyside 

L31 3DT 

Telephone: 0151 526 1342 

E-Mail: admin.summerhill@schools.sefton.gov.uk 

Website: www.summerhillprimary.com 

http://www.direct.gov.uk/
mailto:admin.summerhill@schools.sefton.gov.uk
http://www.summerhillprimary.com/


emergency situations. 


